
Negotiations start for collective agreement for 
ambulance staff

 Netherlands 

Staffing levels will be a priority for the negotiations over a new agreement in the 
ambulance sector. The FNV trade union has been organising a series of work-to-rule 
actions in the sector to highlight the urgent problem of understaffing. While extra 
funding for the service was agreed by the government last year, the union launched 
the protests as there was no guarantee that enough would be allocated to ensuring 
increased recruitment to the sector. The FNV wants to see improvements to pay 
and training to tackle staffing shortages, with many workers attracted to better pay 
and working time arrangements in other parts of the health service.
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